Levesque, Jennifer

From: Carrigan, Steve

Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 3:53 PM

To: Division Heads; Levesque, Jennifer

Subject: URGENT: League Annual Conference Moved to Virtual Format
Just an fyi.

SC

From: Stephen R. Qualls <squalls@cacities.org>
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 3:32 PM
Subject: URGENT: League Annual Conference Moved to Virtual Format

[cid:image001.png@01D65ABC.D51E69EQ]
July 15, 2020
Dear City Leaders,

The League of California Cities Annual Conference & Expo is one of the most important events of the year for city
officials to learn and collaborate on solutions to common challenges and an opportunity to celebrate the
accomplishments.

With so many factors related to the COVID-19 pandemic still unknown and the health and safety of League members,
staff, partners, vendors, and guests as our top priority, the Board Executive Committee has made the decision to
transform the annual conference, scheduled Oct. 7-9 in Long Beach, into a virtual event.

Apart from health and safety considerations, we also looked at a variety of factors including the logistical challenges of
holding in-person meetings while following local and state orders regarding large gatherings, potential state and local
restrictions on travel, and the tremendous pressure on city budgets that could impede your ability to attend an in-
person conference.

This was a difficult decision that was not made lightly as we understand the value of gathering face-to-face. However,
the League is committed to making this an unparalleled virtual experience with general and breakout sessions, an Expo,
and networking opportunities.

While this isn't the way we would have planned it originally, many opportunities emerge in a virtual environment that
are impossible in an in-person conference, and we are quite excited about the possibilities of this reimagined
experience.

Over the last four months, League staff have worked tirelessly to reinvent how best to serve members in a virtual
environment - with advocacy, education, and communication - and member engagement has never been stronger.

Stay tuned for further details about the League's Annual Conference &
Expo<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2 Fwww.cacities.org%2FEducation-
Events%2FAnnual-
Conference&amp;data=02%7C01%7Ccarrigans%40cityofmerced.org%7C5c7f5eafc4cc4935927208d8290ede8f%7Cc9671
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a04843b43d0bbb4ffb23b7fb0bf%7C0%7C0%7C637304491135282079&amp;sdata=533ghWCGravhpncOrM6NmfhUmoO
e2K8F6doNTGhU2m8%3D&amp;reserved=0>. We will be sure to communicate additional information as soon as it is
available.

Thank you again for your unwavering leadership at this time. Be safe and stay healthy!

Carolyn M. Coleman John F. Dunbar

Executive Director President

League of California Cities League of California Cities?
Sincerely,

Stephen Qualls

Central Valley Division Regional Public Affairs Manager League of California Cities c. 209-614-0118 f. 209-883-0653
squalls@cacities.org |
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cacities.org%2F&amp;data=02%7C01%7Ccar
rigans%40cityofmerced.org%7C5¢7f5eafc4cc4935927208d8290ede8f%7Cc9671a04843b43d0bbbaffb23b7fb0bf%7C0%7
C0%7C637304491135282079&amp;sdata=KTYyMsjFD%2Fpeqp%2FdYYQkp4pv3NE%2BqtexuOQoSuhcoxU%3D&amp;res
erved=0<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F %2 Fwww.cacities.org%2F&amp;data=02%7C
01%7Ccarrigans%40cityofmerced.org%7C5c7f5eafc4cc4935927208d8290ede8f%7Cc9671a04843b43d0bbb4ffh23b7fb0b
f%7C0%7C0%7C637304491135282079&amp;sdata=KTYyMsjFD%2Fpeqp%2FdYYQkp4pv3NE%2Bgtexu0QoSuhcoxU%3D
&amp;reserved=0>

[https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmail.cacities.org%2 Fowa%2 Fservice.svc%2Fs%2F
GetFileAttachment%3Fid%3DAAMKAGQ4ANTA3Yzk5LWVIN2EtNGQ4ZSThNTAdmMLTYzODcOYzAyNDgyYwBGAAAAAACYS8fHT
R2LKSbH7v1WA%252BKroBwCIIFBQXE1YR5pVkCgOVZ7pAAAGC5DHAADGxXtFp%252FTpES6fDhvAje U66AAIIILAKAAABEEA
QAD6NAUIq8WhBs9zfQMLASYC%253D%26X-OWA-
CANARY%3Dhxv1q04hykKYe12WqqEukbTKZomgttUIWwOILzvadm9U5P8saplDPzx6cvavAS-
ylysJJUgRMDs&amp;data=02%7C01%7Ccarrigans%40cityofmerced.org%7C5c7f5eafc4ccd4935927208d8290ede8f%7Cc96
71a04843b43d0bbb4ffb23b7fb0bf%7C0%7C0%7C637304491135282079&amp;sdata=XyS5WLecPO8CXaV3DN2pjpKup0
QVnm75HEZLK1P0%2BU%3D&amp;reserved=0.]

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Merced -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you
are sure the content is safe.]



